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2010 Loading zone permit sales begin Jan. 1, 2010 – Enforcement starts Feb. 1, 2010

PERMITS REQUIRED FOR COMMERCIAL VEHICLES
USING ON-STREET COMMERCIAL LOADING ZONES

Dear Area Business:


Effective February 1, 2010 parking in the City of Ann Arbor’s on-street commercial loading zone areas will require purchasing annual permits for vehicles with commercial plates. The permits are available for four quadrants in the downtown area. A city-wide permit for all commercial parking zones is also available. Loading zones provide the equivalent of two parking spaces set-aside for delivery vehicles. The convenience of reserving these spaces for actual, intended use for delivery will provide appropriate revenue to the city and help define the use of these spaces for deliveries. One “free” loading zone will be provided in each quadrant, as well as the use of public alleys for deliveries by vehicles with or without a permit. 

Starting January 1, 2010 parking permits (as a color-coded, numbered, vehicle window cling) will be sold from the city’s Customer Service Center, open weekdays, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., at 220 E. Huron, Ann Arbor (across the street from City Hall). The costs for the commercial parking zone permits are $200/calendar year for each quadrant; $700 for all four quadrants. To obtain a permit, please provide in-person or by mail a copy of the vehicle commercial license plate registration, a completed Commercial Loading Zone Permit application form, and payment. Payment may be made by cash, check, or credit card. The business/vehicle owner must contact the city when vehicles change (e.g., at the end of leases, when new vehicles are brought online). The permit is to be displayed on the driver side, lower left front window. Management of on-street vehicular parking by the city is supported by the Michigan Vehicle Code. A business may purchase a parking permit for use by delivery vehicles to that location. Contact the Customer Service Center for details. 

The permitted commercial loading zone system will help frequent delivery drivers avoid lost time from circling the block looking for large vehicle parking access, attempting double-parking, and will be more cost-effective than paying for meters or parking fines. To keep the commercial loading zones clear of non-permit holders, the fines for parking in the permit loading zones are anticipated to increase to a level to discourage the previous abuses. 


Information on Ann Arbor’s parking permits—including a map of the commercial loading zones within each quadrant—is posted on the city’s main Web page under “Parking,” at www.a2gov.org/parking,  and by phone at 734.794.6320 or in-person during weekday business hours at the Customer Service Center, 220 E. Huron, first floor, at the SE corner of Fifth Ave. 
Sincerely,

The Customer Service Center
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Printed on recycled paper ~ January 5, 2010 

